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Dear Mr. Ambassador,

Re: Julian, Dhuratha and Matéo Illiu

My attention has been drawn to the plight of an Albanian family locked up in the detention centre of Steenokkerzeel since October 30th 2007.

Matéo is three and a half. His parents, Julian and Dhuratha ILLIU, have been on hunger strike since last week. Matéo is ill; traumatised by his imprisonment, he has picked up several illnesses (gastroenteritis, continuous chest infections etc) and has been on antibiotics for many weeks. Since his parents began their hunger strike, Matéo has become unable to keep any food down and is getting weaker and weaker by the day, despite denials by the centre’s doctor.

Dhuratha and Julian arrived in Belgium in 2003 following Dhuratha’s persecution as a member of the Albanian Democratic Party. Arrested on several occasions, she had a violent altercation with a local politician (a dispute which was filmed) and suffered the reprisals; her opponent’s henchmen burned down the family home.

Dhuratha fled her country to live in Belgium, where her sister is a regularised citizen. Her partner, Julian, joined her there under difficult circumstances a few months later. Matéo was born in 2004, christened with a Flemish godfather and a Walloon godmother.

Since their arrival in Belgium, the Illiu family have become totally integrated: completely bilingual, Julian speaks both French and Dutch, cares for his family and considers Belgium as his country, wishing only to live a safe and dignified life there. As for Dhuratha, she has been juggling language courses with raising Matéo. The three are highly valued members of the community, with friends and neighbours all praising the family’s kindness and Julian’s hard work, determination and will to integrate.

Belgian has been condemned several times by the European Court of Human Rights regarding its treatment of asylum-seekers and so-called illegal immigrants. Please do not let your country trample on human rights once more.

I hereby urge you to convey my request for release from detention and the regularization of the Illiu family to His Excellency Patrick Dewael, Belgium Minister of the Interior. This is a matter of life and death!

Yours sincerely,
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